Rachel Tibbetts

From: George Smith

Sent: 06 April 2021 16:27

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: Objection: Planning Application 21/00517/F

From: Amy Cantlay

Sent: 06 April 2021 16:00

To: George Smith <George.Smith@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: Objection: Planning Application 21/00517/F

Dear Mr Smith

I am writing to you to express my concern over the application for planning to develop the Wroxton MX track. |
would strongly like to object to the plans, in particular the increased number of proposed events.

Myself and young family have lived in Hornton for over three years and enjoy the peaceful surrounding and safety
the village offers. Whilst the motor cross has been on occasion intrusive in terms of noise, volume of people, extra
traffic and littering - it was bearable at best given the suppose capped number of events. The idea of 65 events a
year is very concerning. That’s more than every weekend a year.

Hornton is a very small rural village. | do not see how the area would have the infrastructure to support this diary
and scale of events. The negative impact would be felt for and wide by so many.

My main point of concern is one of litter. We walked with my young family in March near to the track boundary /
stream running at the bottom of the track. The area is littered with rubbish directly relating to these events (plastic
helmet visors, polystyrene trays, cups, crisp packets, drinks cans) all still in situ after a year of Covid lockdown, all
very much damaging the environment and subsequent wildlife.

I very much hope that a compromise can be reached for a mutually agreeable and reasonable number of events for
the site and that more duty of care and responsibility is taken to keep the area free from debris.

Kind regards,

Amy Cantlay
Angel Cottage
West End
Hornton
0X15 6DA

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You
should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender
immediately.



Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it

cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your
own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not
impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..



